
Works notice  August 2022  

 

 

OFFICIAL 

Glynburn Road Bicycle and Pedestrian 

Actuated (push button) Crossing Project 
The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) is installing a Bicycle and Pedestrian Actuated 
(push button) Crossing (BPAC) on Glynburn Road, between Beulah Road and Cuthero Terrace, Kensington Park. 
This project will improve safety and connectivity for pedestrians and for cyclists on the Norwood to Magill Bikeway.  

The project builds on recent investments to improve the Bikeway from Magill to the City and is funded by the South 
Australian Government as part of the Inner and Middle Adelaide Cycling Improvements Program.  

Works will include:  

 installation of traffic signals with push buttons for pedestrian and cyclist movements;  

 footpath upgrades on both sides of Glynburn Road on the approaches to the BPAC; and  

 bicycle turning lane provisions on Beulah Road and Cuthero Terrace to improve access to the crossing. 
Please see concept plan below. 

Works are scheduled to commence on Monday, 8 August 2022, and are expected to be completed in late 
September 2022, weather permitting.  

To ensure the works can be undertaken safely and efficiently, a portion of the works will be undertaken at night. 

Night works will be undertaken from Monday, 8 August 2022 to Friday, 12 August 2022, weather permitting, 
and will include trenching across Glynburn Road to install electrical conduits for the new crossing, and the 
installation of traffic signal bases and pits. Some kerbing modifications will also be made at night.  

A second portion of night works will be required for approximately two nights in late September 2022, to undertake 
asphalting works. 

The remainder of the works will be undertaken during the day from mid-August 2022, until the end of the project. 
Day time hours of work will be between 8am and 5pm, Monday to Friday. Some weekend works may also be 
required. 

To safely undertake these works, speed and lane restrictions will be in place. Please take extra care when workers 
are on site. Observe speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area. 

Glynburn Road will remain open to traffic at all times during the works.  

Access to properties will be maintained during the works, with advance notice provided to residents if there is a 
need to temporarily restrict driveway access. 

Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling through the area. For safety reasons there may 
be some restricted access. Where required, signage will be in place to direct pedestrians and cyclists to alternative 
access and/or detours. Every effort will be made to minimise impacts to the community. 

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are completed however the work will be 
managed to minimise disturbance as much as practically possible. This includes scheduling intrusive works earlier 
in the evening where possible.  

You may also notice some odour which is common when asphalting works are underway. 

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 794 880 or 
email DIT. Engagement@sa.gov.au 

Kind regards 

Engagement Team #18777569 
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